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Porcupine Hills Hunting Pilot Project Survey (Link at Bottom) 
 

 

Your Alberta Fish and Game Past President and Zone 2 Environment Chair have been actively 

engaged in a Government Recreation Advisory Group for Southern Alberta for the past few 

years, advocating for a more balanced access plan for hunting opportunities. 

 

We had many recommendations for GoA to address numerous concerns raised by AFGA 

members about a significant reduction in hunting access in Southern Alberta with the creation 

of the Castle Parks, Livingstone, and Porcupine Hills Public Land Use Zones. 

 

Two key AFGA recommendations led to the creation of a 3-year Hunting Pilot Project, which 

created additional OHV seasonal hunting access trails and game retrieval trails within the 

current Linear Density Threshold limits set by the Government. Please see attached photos of 

these two major AFGA recommendations, complete with our rationale and considerations, as 

well as level of support and comments by other group members. 

 

The pilot had great support from GoA and our partners, but significant opposition from many 

other group members who stated they "cannot support or accept" additional hunting access in 

Porcupine Hills (similar positions were taken on Castle and Livingstone recommendations). 

 

With the first year complete we have found that through our boots on the ground presence 

talking with hunters in the area there is great frustration, safety issues, and over crowding with 

the 2018 access map, and that these additional access points are a step in the right direction. 

Although some users did not comply with the designated trail system, we found most were 

eager to participate and support our efforts to improve hunting access. We saw a lot of vehicles 

parked at trailheads and walking to hunting areas, which is the intended purpose of increasing 

access to spread hunters out for a better experience. 
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Many hunters stepped up to help report noncompliance, but we believe enforcement, further 

education, and consideration of other access points is needed to make this pilot a success that 

could be deployed province-wide with your support. Have your voice heard by clicking the link 

to the survey below. 

 

https://arcg.is/08HzOa 
 

Please feel free to contact us directly with any questions, concerns, or comments.  

 

Bob Weir 
Bob Weir, Zone 2 Environment Chair 

President, Calgary Fish and Game Assoc. 

bweir@calgaryfishandgame.com 
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